Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy
RULE NO.:

RULE TITLE:

64B16-26.1032
Immunization Administration Certification Application and Information

NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 41 No. 187, September 25, 2015 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee and a discussion and vote by the Board at its meeting held December 2, 2015. The changes are as follows:
64B16-26.1032 Immunization Administration Certification Application and Information.

All applications for immunization certification shall be made on board approved form DH-MQA 1125, “Immunization Administration Certification Application and Information,” dated 12-2015 08/2015, which is hereby incorporated by reference. To obtain an application, contact the Board of Pharmacy at 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3254 or (850)488-0595, or download the application from the Department of Health’s website at http://www.doh.state.fl.us/mqa/pharmacy or at http://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-03063. The application must be accompanied with a non-refundable application fee, if applicable, as set forth in Rule 64B16-26.1001, F.A.C.

Rulemaking Authority 465.005 FS. Law Implemented 465.189 FS. History–New 9-21-10, Amended 8-13-13, ____________.

The following changes have been made to incorporated form DOH MQA 1125, 12-2015:
The unnumbered cover letter has been removed.

On page 1 of the page entitled “General Information,” 6) has been deleted to remove the reference to Florida SHOTS.

On page 4 under the heading “Application Checklist,” information regarding Florida SHOTS registration has been removed.

On page 5 under the heading “Application Checklist,” the requirement for a copy of a CPR card is being removed, due to it not being required by statute.

On page 5 under the heading “Application Checklist” “Protocol,” language is being removed due to being repetitive. This language is already located on pages 1 and 3 of the application.

On page 2 of the Immunization Administration Certification Application, questions 9. and 10. are being removed regarding Florida SHOTS registrants. 

On page 2 of the Immunization Administration Certification Application, question 11. regarding Professional Practice Insurance is renumbered as 9.

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Allison Dudley, Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C04, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3254
